September 28, 2011

Dear Chi Sigma Iota Chapter Faculty Advisor:

Do you have students, particularly in your master’s programs, who would like the opportunity to give a professional poster presentation at this year’s All Ohio Counselors Conference?  The Ohio Mental Health Counselors Association (OMHCA) and the Ohio chapters of Chi Sigma Iota are once again joining efforts to offer an opportunity for counseling students to create and deliver a professional poster presentation during the AOCC on Thursday, November 3, 2011. This will be the sixth time this event will showcase the work of master’s students in counseling programs.

The welcome reception is scheduled on Thursday, November 3, starting at 6 pm at the Hilton Easton, Ballrooms A & B. The poster presentations will be set up in the welcome reception rooms from 6:00 pm, through the end of the reception at 7:45pm. All counselors, counselor educators, and students are welcome to attend this event.  


As faculty advisor of a chapter of Chi Sigma Iota in Ohio, you are invited to nominate up to two (2) CSI student posters to be displayed at the All Ohio Counselors Conference welcome reception. OMHCA requests submission of posters focused on clinical issues and best practices in mental health counseling. The poster presentation nomination form (see attached) must be submitted by CSI chapter members to the faculty advisor. The chapter advisors are responsible for selecting two proposals from amongst those submitted by their chapter for the poster presentation. Nomination forms for the two selected poster presentations should be forwarded by email to Dr. Christine Suniti Bhat (bhatc@ohio.edu) with a copy to Amber Casey (ac868811@ohio.edu) by Friday, October 21. Chapter faculty advisors are requested to notify those students whose proposals have been selected. No more than two proposals per chapter are allowed. 

This year, attendees who spend 30 minutes visiting the student presentations will receive .5 CEUs. In order to qualify for CEUs, poster presentations should address the following areas:

1. The presentations should address a CACREP core area. These include: Professional Identity; Social and Cultural Diversity, Human Growth and Development, Career Development, Helping Relationships, Group Work, Assessment, and Research and Program Evaluation. 

2. Presenters should have completed coursework and/or field experience relevant to the content of their poster presentation. Presenters must send a copy of their resume with the application. This is required because we are offering 0.5 CEUs to attendees.

3. Professional counselors or professional clinical counselors who visit the poster presentations are likely to gain knowledge or information that will be applicable in a mental health or community agency setting.

Posters should be mounted on 36 by 48 inch presentation board, and presenter(s) should also bring an easel for display if the presentation board cannot stand freely on a table. Presenters are asked to arrive at Ballrooms A & B of the Easton Columbus to set up their posters and easels 20 minutes before the event is scheduled to start (we suggest that they set up at 5:40 pm). At least one representative should remain present for the duration of the event to field questions.  All presenters will receive recognition through the OMHCA website, listserv and newsletter.  We look forward to having this annual event serve as a valuable professional development experience for CSI members.  

Thank you for your participation. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.
   

Sincerely,


Nikol Bowen, PhD, PC



Christine Suniti Bhat, PhD, PC

Assistant Professor, Ohio University 
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President, OMHCA 
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